
LANCASTER COUNTY BOARD OF ELECTION MEETING 

November 7, 2018 

The Lancaster County, VA Electoral Board (EB) met at the office of the 

General Registrar (GR) on November 7, 2018 to canvass the results of 

the General Election held on November 6, 2018.  In attendance were 

Chairman Barbara Breeden, Vice-Chair Robert Bennett, Secretary Lee 

Pulling and General Registrar Susan Jett.  The canvass meeting was 

called to order at 11:14am by Robert Bennett. 

Precinct 301 had 2 provisional ballots.  Our research determined that 

the named parties on the provisional envelopes were not registered to 

vote in Lancaster County and therefore not counted. 

Precinct 302 had 2 provisional ballots.  One party again was not 

registered in Lancaster County and the envelope not counted.  The 

other provisional envelope was from an Absentee Voter who never 

received or returned her ballot.  This ballot was counted. 

Precinct 401 had 2 provisional ballots with no identification.  No action 

was taken pending the voters bringing in I.D. by Friday. 

Two chiefs were called into the office.  301 had not signed their EO’s 

Oath Sheet and 401 had an SOR math error.  The voter’s numbers were 

correct as stated on the SOR. 

The election material from the other precincts was found to be correct 

and in good order. 

Barbara Breeden moved to adjourn at 1:22pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Lee Pulling, Secretary 

 


